
 
 
 
 
 

TOWN OF TROY 
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING 

 
March 22, 2016 

 
 

 A special board meeting was held on Tuesday, March 22, 2016, at 1:00 p.m., at the 
Town of Troy town hall for the purpose of discussing the cost of hiring the county to maintain 
the town roads. 
 Present were Roger Mack, Don Meise, Jeff Lohr, Mary Zins, and Steve Muchow, Sauk 
County Highway Commissioner. 
 The following topics were covered: 

 The county furnishes the staff with the township informing them what needs to 
be done after they have done their own patrolling. 

 When plowing the roads is necessary, the county’s workday begins at 4:00 a.m. 

 The township can furnish the sand/salt; otherwise, the county would and bill said 
township. 

 The township is billed for time and material costs.  The patrolman’s hourly rate is 
approximately $20/hr. plus $18/hr. for benefits such as workman’s 
compensation and insurance.  Overtime is based on over eight (8) hours a day; 
holidays and weekends are also considered overtime compensation. 

 The county would require a two-year verbal commitment. 

 The approximate cost for the township would be $120,000-$130,00/yr. to hire 
the county. 

Mr. Muchow left the meeting at 1:50 p.m.  The board held further discussion regarding 
 the pros and cons of hiring the county versus an individual. 
 No decision was made when the meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m. 
 
      Respectively submitted, 
 
 
 
      Mary Zins, Clerk 


